

School Advisory Council (SAC) Meeting Minutes

May 9th, 2023 Via Google Meet

Attendance:

Lynn McNeill, Principal Jennifer Spencer, Assistant Principal

Teachers: Sherry Sakai, Lorilynn Bowie, Christa Blanton, Beth Palmer

Parents: Kyra Brown, Bobi Frank, Jenny Highlander

Career Service: Renorda Taylor

Other Citizen: Vickie Cox, David Miller, Antoine Sheppard

The High Springs Community School Advisory Council meeting was held via Google Meet on May 9th, 2023. Meeting agenda, prior meeting minutes, and Funding Requests were shared via email prior to the meeting.

Chairman Jenny Highlander called the meeting to order at 2:34pm.

Ensuing Order of Business:

A. Minutes:

• Approval of prior meeting minutes from March 28th, 2023. Minutes were put to a motion for approval by Sherry Sakai, seconded by Vickie Cox, and passed unanimously by voice vote.

B. Elections:

After an election, parents Jessica Dube & Lachondra Jenkins were added to the board.
Teachers Lorilynn Bowie & Deanna Feagan are nominees for the board and elections are still ongoing.

C. Waiver

 Waiver submitted was approved by the Union however the waiver was not approved by SBAC during the most recent meeting. There is discussion about not continuing the early release Wednesdays next year so this waiver may not be needed going forward. If they continue, a resolution must be found for HSCS specifically. No solution has been given at this time.

D. Budget:

- Mrs. McNeill shared the budget
- Items under \$500 are allowed to be purchased without prior SAC approval
- Items that have been purchased:
 - Printer Ink- Nichol (committee approved) = \$1134.54

- Calculators for 8th Grade Testing = \$495.00
- Advanced Placement & Lottery funds received= \$5658.00
- Current Balance= \$17,798.67

E. Requests for Funding:

• <u>Nichol</u>, submitted a request for the purchase of calculators for 8th grade. Bobi Frank moved the committee to approve the funding request. This was seconded by Sherry Sakai. The motion was passed by voice vote.

Adjourned was at 2:58pm

Submitted by: Kyra Brown, Secretary May 9th, 2023